FOLKETINGET

Miljø- og Fødevareudvalget

Til: Miljø- og fødevareministeren

Dato: 14. februar 2018

Udvalget udbeder sig ministerens besvarelse af følgende spørgsmål:

MOF alm. del

Spørgsmål 435

Vil ministeren oversende en kommenteret liste over udestående, danske reservationer, jf. udkast til dagsorden for HELCOM-mødet før ministermødet, den 5. marts 2018 (https://portal.helcom.fi/meetings/HELCOM %2039-2018-504/Related%20Information/1-2%20Annotations%20to%20the %20Provisional%20Agenda.pdf), hvor det bl.a. fremgår, at "HOD 53-2017 discussed the principles of reallocation of extra reduction to assess the progress towards national reduction targets for nutrients and pointed out that the methodology of reallocation of extra reduction has been already agreed by HOD 49-2016 and that the only disagreement on the principle 8 is still preventing its application for the assessment results.

HOD 53-2017 took note of the suggestion by Germany regarding a compromise version for the text of the principle 8 and invited Germany and Denmark to consider and agree on the principle 8 in the format of intersessional consultations and continue discussion at HELCOM 39-2018 with an intention to come to an agreement on the use of the extra reduction for the assessment. The Meeting is invited to consider and agree on the principles based on the outcome of intersessional consultations.

The Meeting is invited to agree on the draft policy messages on assessment of progress towards national nutrient input targets taking into account a decision on the principles as described above.

HOD 53-2017 regretted that no progress has been achieved on the draft HEL-COM Recommendation on biotopes, habitats and biotope complexes and noted that all Contracting Parties with the exception of Denmark can endorse the Recommendation as it stands. Denmark informed the meeting that their position remains the same and noted that the matter is tabled at STATE&CON-SERVATION 8-201"?

Spørgsmålet er stillet efter ønske fra Trine Torp (SF). Spørgsmålet ønskes besvaret senest den 27. februar 2018. Svar bedes sendt elektronisk til spørgeren på Trine.Torp@ft.dk og til lov@ft.dk.

På udvalgets vegne

Pia Adelsteen formand